
AUSTRALIAN POLITICAL EXCHANGE COUNCIL 

FOURTH DELEGATION FROM THE REPUBLIC OF KOREA 

30 NOVEMBER - 6 DECEMBER 2013 
 
Hobart, Tasmania 

• Meeting with Mr Matthew Groom MP, Shadow Minister for Energy, Climate Change, 
Environment, Parks, Heritage and Sustainable Transport, State Member for Denison, 
Tasmania (Japan 2012) 

• Working luncheon hosted by Alderman Damon Thomas, Lord Mayor of Hobart, followed by 
guided tour of Town Hall 

• Luncheon hosted by Senator David Bushby, Deputy Government Whip in the Senate, Senator 
for Tasmania (Republic of Korea 2011). Guest included Ms Wendy Summers (Republic of 
Korea 2005) 

• Guided tour of Bonorong Wildlife Sanctuary 
• Guided tour of the Port Arthur Historical Sites, including harbour cruise aboard the 

MV Marana 
• Visit to Salamanca Markets 
• Visit to Mt Wellington 

 
Canberra, Australian Capital Territory 

• Briefing by the Australian Electoral Commission  
• Briefing on the Liberal Party of Australia by Mr Bruce Edwards, International Secretary, 

Liberal Party of Australia (Japan 1992) 
• Briefing on The Nationals by Mr Scott Mitchell, Federal Director, The Nationals (USA 2000) 
• Briefing on the Australian Greens by Senator Richard Di Natale, Senator for Victoria 
• Briefing on the Australian Labor Party by Mr George Wright, National Secretary, Australian 

Labor Party, Council Member 
• Meeting with the Hon Sussan Ley MP, Assistant Minister for Education, Federal Member for 

Farrer (Japan 2004) 
• Meeting with the Hon Jason Clare MP, Shadow Minister for Communications, Federal 

Member for Blaxland  
• Meeting with the Hon Julie Bishop MP, Minister for Foreign Affairs, Federal Member for 

Curtin (Germany 1999) 
• Council Luncheon hosted by Senator the Hon John Faulkner, Senator for New South Wales, 

Council Member 
• Briefing by the Australian Sports Commission and guided tour of the Australian Institute of 

Sport 
• Luncheon hosted by His Excellency Mr Bonghyun KIM, Ambassador for the Republic of Korea 
• Question Time in the House of Representatives and the Senate 
• Courtesy call on Senator the Hon John Hogg, President of the Senate, Patron of the Council 
• Dinner with former delegates Mr Ross Macdonald (Republic of Korea 2012) and 

Mr Brad Rowswell (Republic of Korea 2012) 
 
Sydney, New South Wales 

• Meeting with Mr Peter Barnard, General Manager, Trade and Economic Services  and 
Ms Ryoko Uchida, Market Specialist-South Asia and Korea, Meat and Livestock Australia 

• Briefing on the structure and role of the Legislative Council and the Legislative Assembly and 
their committees, Parliament of New South Wales 



• Working luncheon hosted by Mr Andrew Fraser MP, Assistant Speaker, State Member for 
Coffs Harbour and the Hon Reverend Fred Nile, Assistant President, Member of the 
Legislative Council, New South Wales.  Guests included the Hon Carmel Tebbutt MP 
(Japan 2006), Mr John Sidoti MP and Ms Ronda Miller 

• Guided tour of Parliament of New South Wales 
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